
Kia ora, Nameste, Talofa, Konnichiwa, Guten Tag , Gidday, Vannakkam, ni Hao, Kia orana, 

Hola, Salam, Sa wat dee kha, Dia Dhuit, Goeie Dag, Bonjour,  Hello, (please let us know the  

greeting in your language if it is not here) 

A very warm welcome back to school everyone. Haere mai to new students, whǕnau and teachers to 
Bellevue School; also to our students, teachers and whǕnau who were part of Bellevue Learning     
Community last year. We hope you had a great time over the school break with your  children, family 
and friendsé and that the start to the academic year has been a smooth one for you all. It is wonderful 
to see the happy, friendly greetings; also the  enthusiasm and energy our young learners have displayed 
over the past two shorter weeks. With such energy and commitment to doing our best, we are looking 
forward to another amazing year of learning in our school learning community.  
 

Thank you to all our families who made it along to meet and talk with your childôs whǕnau teacher on the 
Wednesday before school started or since then. If you have not already done this please contact your 
child's 2019 teacher to make an opportunity for you and your child to connect with them in these first few 
weeks of term. We value these meetings as a way of sharing your aspirations for your child and your 
knowledge of what works for their leaning. We look forward to working in partnership with you and your 

child/ren over the next 11 months to support their learning growth and development.  
 

This year all classes continue to work in flexible learning spaces and learning hubs as the school      
operates to use a more collaborative teaching and collaborative learning approach. This means your 
child will benefit from the strengths of more than their whǕnau class teacher. However their whǕnau 
teacher is the first point of contact for them and for you if there is anything you would like to clarify or 
discuss. At Bellevue we value your input and your support of the school to assist your childôs learning so 
please keep in touch with your child's whǕnau class teacher and the school. We are keen to work closely 
with you to promote the best possible learning experiences and conditions for your childôs learning. As 
teachers we are very aware that we all learn differently. We learn with, from and about our students as 
we actively seek to help them make connections and develop a true sense of belonging in our learning 
community. The concept of ako (learning from each other) is valued in our work with you and your               
children. So, please keep in touch with your childôs new whǕnau teacher/hub teachers so that together 
we work in partnership to help them continue to develop and grow their skills. 
 

Ka kite 
Karen 
 

Assembly Dates 
Friday  15  

February 

Assembly led by Hub  5 (Rooms 12  -  15) 

2.15pm 

Friday 1 March  Assembly led by Hub  4 (Rooms  6 -   9) 

2.15pm 

Friday 15    

March 

Assembly led by Hub  3  (Rooms 5  -  6) 

2.15pm 

Friday 29 

March 

Assembly led by Hub  2  (Rooms 10  - 11) 

2.15pm 

Friday 12    

April 

Singing Assembly  2.15pm 

Important Dates  
Thursday 21 February BOT Meeting - 7:00pm Staffroom 

Tuesday 26 February Northern Zone Year 5/6 Cricket 

Wednesday 27 February Hub 1 and local Early Childcare 

Centres - show in hall 

Tuesday 12 March Northern Zone Year 5/6 Football  

Thursday 14 March FUNdraisers Meetingð7:00pm in 

the Whare Iti 

Friday 22 March School Photo Day 

Thursday 28 March Bellevue School Athletics day 

Wednesday 3 April óBe BrightðEat Rightô show  for 

whole school ( in hall) 

Thursday 4 April Postponement date for Bellevue 

Athletics day 

Friday  12 April Final day of Term 1  - break 

includes Easter + Anzac Day 

Monday 29 April First day Term 2 
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From The Principalôs Desk 

This term the value that we are celebrating and encouraging everyone to develop 
further is Responsibility or  Takohanga.  
 

Responsibility is an attitude of caring about what we do and doing our best.  It is 
setting a good example and keeping to our agreements. When we say we will do 
something, then we follow through to do our best job.  When we notice something 
that is not right we do not ignore it - we help put it right.  
 

We are responsible when we respond ably by:-   
   Ǆ  doing things to the best of our ability. 
   Ǆ  noticing when something is not right and doing something about it 
   Ǆ getting things done to a high standard. 

    
Showing and demonstrating responsibility helps others to trust us. They know that they can depend on 
us. Takohanga is a sign of growing up. It helps us be accountable for our actions, more successful 
and happier. 

Welcome  

Character Education 



WhǕnau Classes 2019 

Please note the organisation for whǕnau classes for 2019,   
including the teacher, the name they wish to be called by the   
children (in brackets) and year levels in each whǕnau room. 
 

Hub 1 
Room 1/Rocket Room - New Entrant 
Anne Smith (Mrs Smith) 
 

Room 2 - New Entrant/Year 1  
Laura Green (Laura) 
 

Room 3 - New Entrant/Year 1  
Nicole Head  (Nicole) 
 

Room 4- Year 1 
Anne Gullen (Mrs Gullen)   

 

Hub 3 
Room 5 - Year 3 
Emma Cummings (Emma) 
 

Room 6 - Year 3 
Megan Walters (Ms Walters) 
 

Hub 4 
Room 7 - Year  4 
Ricky Buchanan (Mr B) 
 

Room 8 - Year  4 
Maria Church (Mrs Church) 
 

Room 9 - Year  4 
Cassie Woodhouse (Cassie) 
 
Hub 2 
Room 10/11 A - Year 2                              
Avi  Jayasekara (Avi) 
 

Room 10/11 B - Year 2  
Melissa Van Echten (Melissa) 
 

Room 10/11 C - Year  2 
Christina Pike - (Ms Pike) 
 
Hub 5 
Room 12 - Year 5/6  
Deeann Daniels (Deeann) 
 

Room 13 - Year 5/6  
- Kendra Edwards (Kendra) 
 

Room 14 - Year 5/6  
- Richard McLeod (Richard) 
 

Room 15 - Year 5/6  
- Jenny George (Ms George) 
 

Annette Bougonje (Annette) works in classes and in the office 
area, along with Karen Hardie (Ms Hardie). 
 

Lovinia Bartlett (Lovinia) and Mandy Toms (Mrs Toms) work to 
assist students and teachers in a number of classes. Sarah  
Elton (Sarah) is in the library, while Amanda Beauchamp 
(Amanda/Mrs Beauchamp) and Michele Clarke (Michele/Mrs 
Clarke) work in the office area each day. 
 

Please remember if there is anything that you would like to   
clarify or any issues that arise for your child, we encourage you 
to talk with your childôs whǕnau teacher as soon as possible. 
Even if it seems to be a small thing to you we urge you to talk 
directly with your childôs teacher so that it does not become a big 
issue for them (or you). 
 

This year classes are organised again in Learning Hubs that 
work collaboratively together. We have five Learning Hubs this 
year. Although your child is working with more than one teacher 
in these hubs, their whǕnau teacher is your  first  point of contact 
throughout the year so please contact them if there is something 
you wish to clarity or discuss. 

Welcome to Bellevue School 

Haere mai ki te kura o Bellevue 
 

We would like to welcome the following students to                   
Bellevue School: 
 
Room 2:   Joshua Fourie, Ishika Ratnam, Eire Ireland, Anya                                                                            
      McNicholl, Benji Haroon, Margot Lord, Harley                   
      Cameron, Rishi Bhatia, Rufus Clark &  Angel 
      Te Rangi 
 
Room 3:   Mahi Sadaye, Yolandy Russell, Shravya Prasanna &  
                    Cole Van Dyk  
 
Room 4:   Nokise Brown & Morolaoluwa Moses 
  
Room 6:   Olanike Moses & Rezky Rezuan 
 
Room 9:  Madison Landymore 
  
Room 10/11 A:  Aadi Hinduja 
 
Room 10/11 B:  Serena Li 
 
Room 13:   Liam Berninzon 
 
Room 14:  Tyler Te Rangi 
 
Room 15:  Jeremiah Cheng  

 
Welcome to the Bellevue School learning community to 
each and every one of you and also your whǕnau/family. 

School Carpark 

PLEASE é. 
Due to the limited space available and the entry/exit safety issues in the 
school car park, we ask parents to refrain from using the car park    
during school hours. If you have a health issue and require entry via the 
car park or need to use a park during the day, please contact the school 
office to arrange this. 
 

On Fridayôs the gates will be closed to prevent entry to the carpark during 
assembly times as this creates a safety concern when people try to leave 
while the Road Patrols are on duty and children/adults are leaving the 
school grounds. 
 



Important information about the adoption of the enrolment scheme (zone) 
If you have pre-schoolers at home that you are planning to enrol at Bellevue 
School in the future, here are a few important things to know and put into action: 
 
If you are living outside of the Bellevue School enrolment zone, then your  
pre-schooler(s) will need to be processed as an out of zone application.  
Please let us know, if you havenôt already, of any future enrolments at Bellevue 
School from your family.  It helps greatly with our planning to know well in                    
advance.  And if we know then we can also prompt you as to when you need to 
get your out of zone application in. 
 
It is very important that out of zone applications are received by the                  
application  deadline. The next round  deadline is 9:00am Wednesday 5 
June 2019, for enrolment from Saturday 6 July to Friday 13 December 2019).  
We cannot accept any out of zone applications if they are not received by the 
deadline advertised for the enrolment period your child is due to start school in.  
The deadline can sometimes be up to six months prior to your child actually         
starting school. 
 
Even if your pre-schooler(s) are in zone, please get your paperwork in to us 
as soon as possible to enable us to plan ahead.  We need this information to 
be able to work out how many out of zone applications we can accept in each 
enrolment period. 
 
If you have any questions or are unsure about anything, please call or come into 
the school  office and talk to Amanda. 
 

 

Important Enrolment News 

Thank you 

Special thanks toé 
 

All the parents/caregivers/whǕnau who made it along to the whǕnau meetings 
with your childôs new whǕnau teacher for the year on Wednesday 30 January or 
who have attended at a rescheduled time. It is wonderful to share your                   
aspirations for and information about your child and their learning. At Bellevue we 
are working to strengthen the learning relationships with our families to improve 
what we do for studentsô learning so if you have not yet met with your child and 
their teacher, please make a time as soon as possible. 
 

Heather Lange for her fantastic work as the FUNdraisers secretary for the past 
few years. Your hard work is appreciated. Kia ora Heather. 
 

Our maintenance contractors Feta Laulau, Crest Clean and Seyclean for the 
great work they did in cleaning and maintenance at the school to prepare it ready 
for the studentsô return last Wednesday. Also to Sean from Basecamp who 
worked to upgrade the boys toilets in the middle school area during the break. 
Kia ora koutou. 
 

The wonderful teachers and support staff who have spent many days and weeks 
at school in preparation for a great start to the year of 
learning with your children. We are very fortunate to have 
such a committed, professional teaching team and   
support team who are keen to further the learning for all 
the children in our school, as well as their own learning 
and development.  Kia ora koutou nga kaiako. 

Stationery  

Many thanks to those parents who have purchased 
their childôs stationery, so that they are already using 
their books for learning. 
 
 
 

Thanks also to those of you who have paid the donations and 
contributions towards Trips and Performance, Mathletics,  ICT 
and Emergency. We appreciate your support 
for the additional learning opportunities and 
experiences these provide for your child/ren. 
 

Kaimahi =  worker 
 

Pronunciation = k-eye ma he    
 

He kaimahi pai koe!  
You are a good worker. 
 

Kupu Hou (new word)  

Sad News 

It is with much sadness that we have heard from Richard 
McLeod that he is leaving Bellevue School at the end of Term 
1. Although we will sorely miss Richard we know that he is in 
for some exciting new experiences as he travels around the 
world later this year. 
 
Once we have advertised and filled the 
position we will let you know who the new 
teacher in Room 14 for the remainder of 
the year is to be.  

Cyber Safety + Photos 

Thanks to everyone who has returned the photo permission 
form and Cyber Safety Agreement for each of your children. If 
you have not yet done so please talk with your child/ren and 
return this to school by the end of this week - e: Friday 15 
February. 

Payments to School 

There is a locked box in the Office foyer for parents/caregivers/
students to put any payments that need to be made to school 
(eg. stationery items, stationery contributions, school donation, 
trips fees, etc.).  These must be put in a sealed envelope with 
your childôs name and room number, as well as what the    
payment is for. 
 
Payments can also be made to school online to -  
ASB 12 3223 0048283 00 and must include: 

¶ Childôs name and room number 

¶ Reference, eg. trips 

Ka Pai Klub - Intermediate Students 

From Monday 11 February we will be operating a supervised 
after school care, solely for Intermediate students, from the 
premises of Christadelphian Church, corner Helston Rd & Jane 
Grove, (229 Helston Rd) Paparangi.   
 
Numbers are capped to 20 students a day.  Priority are to ex 
Kapai Kidz, Bellevue students, then the wider community.  If 
your child is currently a Y6, I would suggest you enrol them for 
next year.   
 
All enquiries to Linda Robinson linda@kapaikidz.co.nz or enrol 
via our website http://kapaikidz.co.nz/ka-pai-klub/ 

mailto:linda@kapaikidz.co.nz
http://kapaikidz.co.nz/ka-pai-klub/


Remember that everyone needs to wear a sunhat when they are out-

side during Terms 1 and 4 at Bellevue School - even on cloudy days. 

We also encourage children to wear sunblock and sunglasses to pro-

tect themselves from harmful UV rays during these summer months. 

This message comes from our Regional Health Nurse:- 

Be Sun Smart -  slip, slop, slap and wrap 

Research has shown that too much UV radiation causes sunburn, 

which can lead to skin damage (including skin cancer) and eye        

damage. Make sun protection a life-long habit, starting as young as 

possible, to reduce your risk. In New Zealand from September to April, 

even on cooler and/ or cloudy days, UV radiation levels can be high 

enough to cause sunburn. Reduce your risk by using the slip, slop, 

slap, and wrap steps recommended to protect your skin and eyes.                                        

http://www.sunsmartschools.co.nz/teachers/curriculum-resources 

Next year there will be Bellevue School sunhats available for purchase. 

Safety for Us All 

Term 1 ð Library News 
 

Welcome back ! The Library is open for             
visitors. 
 
A reminder to summer borrowers that books are 
now due back. 
 
This is also a timely reminder to carry library books to and from 
school in a waterproof book bag.  

 
If your child doesn't already have one, both junior 
and senior bags are available from the school            
office.  

A reminder that children are not to be at 
school before 8:30am on school days, unless 
they attend Kapai Kids óBefore Schoolô       
programme in the hall.  
 

This is to enable the teachers and support staff time to                  
prepare for your childôs busy day of learning, then be available 
to greet your children when they arrive in their classroom at 
8:30am.  
 
Please do not use the office staff to mind your child. If you 
need to drop your child off to school before 8:30am, please 
organise for them to attend before school care. 

School Opening Time 

PLEASE é. 
A special reminder to practice safety, courtesy and consideration 
when you drop your children off before school  - also when picking up 
after school.  
 

In the mornings there is often quite a traffic jam so please follow the 
road rules ... give way to up hill   traffic, go to the top of Bancroft         
Terrace to turn and no double parking in the Terrace.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE é. 
Bellevue Kindergarten have asked us to remind you that school   
parents are asked to park on Link Road so that your  children walk 
into the school, or to use the Bancroft Street entrance. Bellevuue 
Kindy parents need access to their carparks for parents/whǕnau of 
their young leaners.  
 
 
 

PLEASE é. 
A request from Newlands Buses - If you are parking in Link Road 
before and after school please be aware that it is 
a bus route and enough space needs to be left for 
buses to pass through.  When two cars are 
parked on either side of the road, a bus is unable 
to get through the gap and is held up until the car 
owner returns to their car to leave. 
 
 

PLEASE é. 
Remember that children look at adults as role models for 
behaviour. By using the school Road Patrol Crossing you 
are helping all our students be safe. Please do not be 
tempted to cross outside this  crossing area when the 
Road Patrols are on duty. 
 
 

 

PLEASE é. 
On very windy or blustery days, it is not safe for the Road Patrollers 
to use the orange ólolly-popô signs as students may be dragged on to 
the road by the wind. On these windy days you will need to look 
closely at the Road Patrols as adults will use their arms instead of the 
signs to indicate that there are people crossing the road. 

Library 

Wheels at School 

We encourage our students to walk or ride their wheels to school as 
a great way to get some exercise at the beginning of the day. If your 
child is riding a scooter, skateboard or bike to school they must wear 
a helmet, also walk their wheels to and from the school gate, and 
along the footpaths. This is to prevent any nasty accidents with   
pedestrian (children and adults) walking to/from and within the 
school. 
 

There is a scooter rack in the middle hard court area to store      
scooters during the day. Bikes need to be locked to the fence that 
runs behind the library and the staffroom. Children can ride their 
scooter on the hardcourt area roads at lunch breaks, but they may 
not ride bikes, skateboards or an other childôs scooter in the grounds 
unless there is a special wheels day or event organised specifically 
for this. 
 

Please help us remind students to wear their helmets; also to walk 
their wheels in the school grounds at all entry points to the school so 
that there are no accidents with pedestrians in the school. 
 

2019 - ICAS or Kiwi Competitions? 
In our Week 8 Newsletter of 2018 we asked for your thoughts around 
whether Bellevue School should offer the University of New South Wales' 
International Competitions and Assessments for Schools (ICAS) or 
the  University of Canterburyôs Kiwi Competitions. 
 
Many thanks to all those who responded to our request. It is enormously 
helpful in making a decision that will best suit our learners and their                            
families. 
 
Of our responses 30% were happy for us to offer either, 10% were in favour 
of the Kiwi Competitions and 60% said they would prefer to stick with 
ICAS.  As a result, we will be continuing to offer ICAS for our school                  
community in 2019.  More information about this will come home towards 
the end of the term. 
 
Once again thank you for your active involvement in this process. 



We have the following lunch options                      
available if you wish to order a school lunch 
for your child/ren: 
 
NZ Kids Food Lunches are available                
Monday - Friday by ordering online at 
www.kidsfood.co.nz 
 
 
 
 
Pita Pit Lunches are available  on               
Wednesdays only by ordering online at 
www.lunchonline.co.nz 
 
 
 
 

Term Dates 2019 

 
  
 

Student learning programmes start/term times 
are :-  
 

Term One: Thurs 31 January ï Friday 12 April 
Term  Two:  Monday 29 April - Friday 5 July 
Term Three: Monday 22 July - Friday 27 Sept 
Term Four: Monday 14 Oct - Wed 18 Dec 
 
Holidays & Observances: 
Term One: 
Tuesday 6 February - Waitangi Day (school closed) 

Friday 19 April - Good Friday (in Term 1 break) 
Monday 23 April - Easter Monday (in Term 1 break) 

Wed 25 April - ANZAC Day (in Term 1 break) 
 
Term Two: 
Monday 3 June - Queenôs Birthday 
Tuesday 5 June - Teacher Only Day 
(school closed) 

 
Term Four: 
Friday 25 October Teacher Only Day(school closed)  

Monday 28 October -  Labour Day 

School Banking 

School Lunches 

The ASB joins with us to provide your child 
the opportunity to take part in school                   
banking. You can obtain a starter pack  from 
the school office if you wish to organise your 
child to do this. 
 

Banking day is Friday. Bank books are                   
deposited in the banking box found in the 
school office foyer. 
 

We encourage students to learn the skills of    
saving and budgeting their money for special                                              
purposes. 
 

 
 

Happy Banking!  

School T-Shirts & Sunhats 

FUNdraisers 

Our sincere thanks and gratitude to Heather 
Lange for all the hard work she has put into 
raising funds for Bellevue School and her work 
as the secretary on the FUNdraisers committee. 
As Heather is no longer able to act as                     
secretary, this position is now vacant for a  
willing helper - is this you? 
 

We warmly welcome all                   
parents/caregivers to come 
along to join our fundraising 
team.   
 
There are 7 or 8 meetings a 

year held from 7:00 - 8:00pm on Thursday   
evenings in the Whare Iti (the small building/old 
dental clinic on the left as you come down the 
driveway). Bring a friend along and join us at 
the next meeting ie: 14 March to have some fun 
while organising events to support your childôs 

learning. 

Emergency Contacts 

Please check that your parent/caregiver 
details are up to date and you have listed 
all the adults that you are happy to collect 
your child in an emergency. 
 
While we hope that we never have the 
need to use these, it is very important that 
the school knows who you give permission 
to release your child to in an emergency 
situation and should you be unavailable.  

Please keep collecting the yummy 
apple stickers and bag labels in 
2019 so Bellevue students can benefit 
from a share of the sports equipment 
available from this promotion each year.  
 
If you need a sheet to put the stickers on 
please pick one up from the office, or 
you can find this on our website in the             
Notices and Newsletters 
section. Thank you.   
 

Absences 

Yummy Apple Stickers 

Please notify the office  
before 9:00am every day 
that your child is away.  
 

Should they need to attend 
a medical appointment during school 
time, the office is required to sight proof 
(eg: text, email) of this appointment 
time as verification for MOE attendance            
records. 

Bellevue School T-shirts are 
available from the school office 
in blue or green and sizes        
6 - 14 for $20 each.  
 

Sun-hats are available in the larger size only 
(61cm) for $15 each. 
 
You can purchase these from the 
office  

ASB Supports Schools 

Scholastic Bookclub 

All orders are due in by Monday 25              

February. 

Payment is either by cash, credit card 

(details on the bookclub form) or by 

Cheque made out to Scholastic 

Bookclub. 

Please place your order in the locked 
box in the Office foyer.  
 
Orders must be put in a sealed envelope 
with your childôs name, room number 
and Scholastic bookclub written on the 
outside of the envelope. 


